A Note from the Editorial Staff

I would first like to thank the reviewers for their dedication and service to the Ohio
Communication Journal and the Association. This publication could not exist without
your commitment. [ also want to express my gratitude for Editor Nicole Blau, who is a
great colleague and mentor. I have learned a lot about the editing and publishing process
from you, and I look forward to taking those lessons with me into the editing role.

Amber L. Ferris, Ph.D.
Assistant Editor, Ohio Communication Journal

As my tenure as Editor of the Ohio Communication Journal comes to a close, I am
grateful to have worked with such a wonderful editorial staff and Executive Board. I am
very proud of this publication and this would not be possible without the teamwork and
service of all involved. Mostly, I have been honored to work with Dr. Amber Ferris. I
am confident that Amber will continue to do excellent work as she takes over editorship.
I look forward to watching the Ohio Communication Journal grow in the future.

Nicole Blau, Ph.D.
Editor, Ohio Communication Journal



